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From the Principal 

Hello Everyone, 

The term is coming to a close and this is our last 

Newsletter for the term.  I would like to thank you all 

for your support once again this term. We have a great 

school with dedicated teachers and ES staff, a support-

ive parent community and wonderful children. Without 

extensive community involvement schools would not be 

able to function as well as they do! I hope you are able 

to have a break with your children and enjoy their com-

pany. 

This week, we began preparation for Term 3 which 

involves each group of grade level teachers spending a 

full day together planning. This day will include; analys-

ing and sharing data, unpacking curriculum standards, 

creating engaging activities and designing assessment 

tasks. It is a great opportunity for teachers to collabo-

rate, moderate and plan for the specific needs of their 

students. Specialists have taken teachersô classes in 

lieu of their regular timetabled classes.  

A key Education State target is to lift achievement in 
mathematics by 25 per cent over the next five to ten 
years.  
 
Late in 2016 Morang South successfully applied to be 
part of the Bastow Leading Mathematics course in the 
Whittlesea Network. We have worked hard in recent 
years to improve student outcomes in Mathematics. 
This project will enable us to build on that work and 
continue to improve our student outcomes in Math-
ematics. Our team comprises Amy Backas, Leah Smith 
and myself. 

 Leading Mathematics is designed for school teams, 
with a focus on developing the knowledge, capabili-
ties and dispositions to lead and support collegial 
learning and change.  We have begun to collect and 
analyse a range of different evidence types, experiment-
ed with our practices and met regularly at school to dis-
cuss insights and team learning. This is already inform-
ing the further development of our school-wide mathe-
matics improvement strategy.  This course is building 
the leadership capacities of our team to drive the im-
provement of mathematics learning and standards of 
achievement for all students at Morang South Primary 
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Here are five ways you can use to challenge your 
childôs catastrophic thinking:  ñWhatôs the most likely 
scenario?ò Sometimes itôs useful to introduce a dose 
of old-fashioned rational thinking. ñYep, you could 
break your leg if you go skiing. But the odds are that 
you wonôt 

ñDoes it really matter?ò ñYou may be right, but is it the 
end of the world as we know it?ò One way of dealing 
with hard core catastrophisers is to admit that they 
could be right, but even if they are right and the worst 
case scenario does happen, the sun will still shine to-
morrow. Take kids to the worst possible scenario and 
they may see itôs not so bad. 

ñWhere does this fit on the disaster meter?ò Catastro-
phisers get themselves in a knot about relatively insig-
nificant things. Okay, making a fool out themselves 
may not be insignificant to kids, however compared to 
plenty of other eventséé. éwell, perspective is a 
good thing. Help them get some perspective by giving 
their worry a score out of ten, on how important the 
issue really is. 

Thatôs unhelpful thinking.ò Sometimes kidsô thinking is 
so out of whack with reality that they become anxious 
about minor things. Thinking such as, óeveryone must 
like meô, óI must never make a mistakeô and óbad 
things always happen to meô are extreme and need to 
be replaced by more moderate, realistic thoughts. E.g. 
ñIt would be nice if everyone liked me but not everyone 
will. Itôs important to have some good friends.ò  

Replace extreme words for feelings with more moder-
ate descriptors: Todayôs kids talk in extremes ï 
óawesomeô, óthe bestô and ógrossô roll off their tongues 
easily these days. Extreme language leads to extreme 
thinking. So encourage kids to replace ñIôm furiousò 
with ñIôm annoyedô, ñItôs a disasterò with óItôs a painô, óI 
canôt stand iò with ñI donôt like itò. Sounds minor but by 
changing kidsô language you change how they think 
about events and, more importantly, how they feel. 

I suspect that many parents will identify strongly with 
some of the above points. Yep, we all catastrophise 
from time to time particularly when we are under 
stress.  It takes a cool customer to moderate their 
thinking the whole time. So be mindful of your childôs 
need to jump to the worst from time to time. A bit of 
reassurance is all thatôs needed in these one-off sce-
narios. But if you, like your child, are a serial catastro-
phiser, then it will be useful to challenge your unhelp-
ful or extreme thinking when it happens. Not only will 
you model realistic thinking for your kids, but you will 
get an insight into what you need to do to change your 
childôs catastrophising. This article was taken from 
http://www.parentingideas.com.au/ Blog/March-2009/
What-to-do-when-your-child-catastrophises.  

We are now taking enrolments for our 2018 
Prep classes. Please inform family, friends and 
neighbours that if they have a child starting 
school next year and would like them to come to 
our school to enrol them soon. It is important that 
children are enrolled by the end of Term 3 so that 
they can participate in our excellent Prep Orien-
tation Program in Term 4.  
 

school. 

Our team has had three very successful professional 
learning days so far this year, with five to come. The next 
day will be on July 27

th
 when we will host an in-school 

learning day, where we will have five other schools visit 
us, focussing on mathematics learning. We were very 
pleased and privileged to be chosen to host this day 
and know it will support our student learning, while ena-
bling us to share the great practice occurring in our 
school.  

On Wednesday we had students represent the Bridge 

Inn District at the Region Cross Country. They acquit-

ted themselves very well. Congratulations to them all. 

Look out for a full report when Miss Grad returns from 

leave next term  

I have written before about resilience and supporting chil-

dren to put lifeôs challenges in perspective. Today I have 

included an article on Catastrophising by Michael 

Grose.  We use a catastrophe scale extensively as part of 

our approach to Student Engagement, Inclusion and 

Well Being to support the children to understand that we 

can overcome lifeôs small hiccups! I hope you find the arti-

cle interesting. If youôd like to know more about the catas-

trophe scale we use or have one made for your house-

hold, you are welcome to talk to your childôs teacher or 

myself.   

IS THE SITUATION REALLY THAT BAD? 

ñIf I donôt do well in this test my whole year will be messed 
up!ò Do you have a child who automatically assumes the 
worst case scenario in any risky or new situations? If so, 
you have catastrophiser on your hands. Catastrophisers 
exaggerate their worries and place enormous pressure on 
themselves. 

The default mechanism in their thinking always goes to 
the most negative outcome possible. The results wonôt 
just be bad, theyôll be catastrophic! They wonôt just mess 
up if they give a talk to their class at school. Theyôll make 
total fools of themselves and the whole class will laugh at 
them, or so they say. They wonôt just fall over in a game. 
Theyôll break a leg, end up in hospital and miss out on 
going to school camp, or so they say. They wonôt just get 
a dirty look from their teacher if they arrive late for school. 
Theyôll be kept in at lunch-time, miss out on sport and 
have all the other kids making fun of them if they are late, 
or so they say. 

Catastrophising makes kids feel miserable. Worse, they 
often donôt want to do anything because they expect the 
worst possible outcome. So what to do with a catastro-
phiser? Your approach will depend to some extent on your 
childôs age. Under-fives generally donôt overtly catastro-
phise, however even young children can be negative. 
Make sure you model upbeat, positive thinking as young 
children take their cues from their parents, particularly the 
parent they spend most time around. Being a significant 
adult in the life of a child carries some responsibilities, and 
presenting the world as an exciting, positive place full of 
possibility is one of those responsibilities!!! School-aged 
children need to be encouraged to keep things in perspec-
tive. Challenge your childôs propensity to catastrophise. 

http://www.parentingideas.com.au/


 
 We are also offering open morning on Wednesday August 9

th
 between 9.30 and 10.30, for 2018 Preps cur-

rently enrolled or considering enrolling here at MSPS. Please call the office to make a booking. 
 
I am currently taking tours and it is wonderful to visit our classes on these days and see how our students focus on 
their learning. We have been receiving lots of great feedback about our school! Well done everybody! 
 

Finally enjoy reading your childôs reports with them when they come home next week. I hope you will cele-

brate their learning achievements and have a discussion with them about their opportunities for improvement. 

Please remember that we love to have parents helping in the classrooms and participating in their childrenôs learn-

ing. 

Our Newsletter arrives via email.   

 

If you would like a hard copy of the Gorge News, there will be a limited number available in the foyer for collec-

tion by you or your child.  

 

Education Matters, Teachers Make a Difference & Every Day Counts!  

YŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƛŦŜƭƻƴƎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΗ 

Julie Jones 

 

COMMITMENT TO CHILD SAFETY 

Morang South Primary School is committed to providing a safe environment for all children and to protect them 

from any form of abuse or neglect. A policy  has been written to demonstrate the strong commitment of the whole 

school community to Child safety. This community comprises of school leaders, staff, volunteers, contractors, 

students and their families. 

All students enrolled, and any child visiting Morang South Primary School, have a right to feel safe and be safe at 

all times. 

At Morang South Primary School we acknowledge that: 

Everyone has the right to work and learn. 
 

Everyone has the right to feel safe and comfortable. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR PARENT - CSEF PAYMENTS  
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student misses out on the opportunity to join their 
classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the 
Government's commitment to breaking the link between a student's background and their achievements. CSEF will 
be provided to eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. If you hold a 
valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special con-
sideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to use 
towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. The annual CSEF 
amount per student is:  $125 for primary school students  
How to Apply: Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the CSEF website 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef. If you have already completed this last year there is no need to complete it again.  
 
CSEF APPLICATIONS CLOSE ON MONDAY 23rd JUNE 2017! 
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HG 20 Flat Stanley Project 

This term HG 20 has been hosting Flat Stanleys from Guy B. Brown Elementary School in 

Ontario Canada. We also sent our Flat Stanleys to have adventures with the children at Guy 

B. Brown school. When we get our Stanleys back in a few weeks, we hope to learn more 

about our friends in Canada. We know that they finish school for their summer holidays at 

the end of June and are looking forward to their Stanleys coming home to them!  

As well as writing letters to our friends in Canada, we also sent them photos of us at      

swimming lessons, from 80s Day, at the Brickworks incursion and in lots of places around 

our school. We hope you enjoy our photos too. We had fun reading the Flat Stanley books! 
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hǳǊ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎΣ ŎƻƭƭŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ǎƻƳŜ ōǊŀƛƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ      

ǇƭŀǎǝŎƛƴŜΗΗ  IŜǊŜΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻΧΧΦ  Cŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ǿƻǊƪ 9±9w¸hb9Η όaǎ tΦύ 


